

MISSION UPDATE

Dear Friends,

Many are getting saved!

Last February, Olga and I departed once again to the mission field in the jungles of Guyana for two months where we baptized 16 more people making it a total of 37 baptisms over the last 6 months.

Many of the native Warraus are coming to the Lord along with some Guyanese immigrants who have returned from Venezuela due to the current economic crisis. The big challenge is that over 80% of the adults are illiterate and we are in the process of using the church building beside the river for adult learning classes. This building is still incomplete and needs walls, windows, doors, etc. The building walkway from the river to the church costs \$2000 USD.







We found that many of the new believers were living with their partners but were not married. This has opened the door for our ministry to help with this very important effort to marry these couples.

At the moment only one wedding dress is available to be used by all the brides so used wedding dresses are always welcomed gifts.





Young parents (left) and grandparents (right) getting married.







'For I was hungry and you gave me nothing to eat, I was thirsty and you gave me nothing to drink, I was a stranger and you did not invite me in, I needed clothes and you did not clothe me, I was sick and in prison and you did not look after me.' "They also will answer, 'Lord, when did we see you hungry or thirsty or a stranger or needing clothes or sick or in prison, and did not help you?' "He will reply, 'Truly I tell you, whatever you did not do for one of the least of these, you did not do for me.' Matt 25:42-46

Please pray with us for the following:

- 1. Financial resources to meet the needs
- 2. Someone to take on the challenge of leading the ministry
- 3. Boat for river transportation
- 4. Workers for the ministry

"The harvest truly is plentiful, but the labourers are few. Therefore, pray the Lord of the harvest to send out labourers into His harvest." Matt 9:37, 38

To Help with The Ministry – Please Pray! Please Donate!

TO DONATE

Cheques payable to: WOF Ministries International Inc. 6 Sirente Drive #43, Hamilton, Ontario, Canada, L9A 0C3 Phone: 1-905-975-7947 Email: lloyd.bisnauth@gmail.com

Click here to donate

(All donations are receipted for tax purposes)

On behalf of WOF Ministries International Inc. I want to extend my sincere gratitude to you who have faithfully supported this ministry and we appreciate your continued support.

In His Service,

Pastor Lloyd Bisnauth www.wofministries.com

